
MALDORO
What’s this Starbringer offspring 
doing in here? Have it removed 
immediately.

UNFORTUNATE ACOLYTE
He says he has something important 
to tell you.

MALDORO
Why should I listen to a 
Starbringer?

IMSEP
Because I believe an injustice has 
been done. One that The Order and 
the people don’t deserve. 

MALDORO
And what power do you have to fix 
it? A sniveling broken prince.

IMSEP
None. But you do. All I have is 
information.

MALDORO
Information that you think I can 
use...how?

IMSEP
To punish my father.

MALDORO
Close the door.

UNFORTUNATE ACOLYTE
Yes, sir. 

[Door closes]

MALDORO
Well?

IMSEP
I have...found...the New Regime 
ringleader. Father and Yoba are 
keeping him unfairly restrained at 
the capital without any input from 
the council. 

MALDORO
Pity. I was enjoying reading his 
garbage. 
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IMSEP
It’s not garbage. It’s poetry.

MALDORO
Idealistic drivel, written by 
priveledged little children too 
busy enjoying the fruits of high 
society to see the damage they are 
doing. 

(calming)
Why should I be interested in this  
“information”?

IMSEP
Because I believe the New Regime 
and The Order could be a powerful 
allies.

MALDORO
If you expect me to aid you in 
replacing the monarchy with that, 
you can take your leave. 

IMSEP
Then what about Chartrulean? I have 
information there, too. 

[Beat]

MALDORO
Don’t you dare come in here and 
speak that name to me.

IMSEP
Seems I’ve struck a nerve. I’ll 
tell you what I know if you help 
me. You still have allies within my 
father’s council, do you not?

MALDORO
What exactly do you hope to 
achieve?

IMSEP
Chaos. 

[Beat]

IMSEP
What do you know about the 
berserker?

MALDORO
Nothing. Sounds made up. 
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IMSEP
What if I told you that Chartrulean 
was making people sick?

MALDORO
Sick? How so?

IMSEP
A cancer of the mind.

MALDORO
Sounds like heresay. 

IMSEP
I saw it myself. Up close and 
personal. I also know what Astreus 
is planning next, and that they are 
grooming an army of Jhardekai here 
in Simitu.

[Beat]

MALDORO
Get him out of my sight. 

[Door opens, sounds of struggling]

IMSEP
Unhand me! Think about it! What 
more could you want than an 
informant with my kind of access to 
your enemies?

MALDORO
Please don’t tarnish what little 
dignity the Starbringers have left 
in my eyes with your pleas.

IMSEP
You’re making a big mistake! I’m 
handing you an opportunity on a 
golden platter. Guardian, where are 
you?! Stop this abuse!

MALDORO
Your mistake was coming here 
thinking I would help you. Give 
Josquin my regards, if you ever see 
him again.
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